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Memorial Town Hall ( One Library Street ( Georgetown MA  01833


Community Preservation Committee Meeting
[image: image3.wmf]Tuesday, June 14, 2011
Held at 7:30 PM in the

Town Hall Third Floor Meeting Room
Meeting Minutes
In attendance: R. Talbot, C. Shreder, J. DiMento, H. LaCortiglia
Meeting is called to order at:7:43 pm
Motion by R. Talbot to pay the following bills
Seconded by C. Schreder

Motion Carries - unanimously
· Bills

	NAME
	AMOUNT
	INVOICE #
	DATE

	 
	 
	 
	 
	 

	Swenson Granite Works
	$314.50 
	8-115228
	05/05/11

	Integra-Net
	 
	$52.95 
	107890
	06/10/11


· Correspondence
· Email from Town Administrator, Mike Farrell – re: asking for a few moments on this night’s agenda to discuss the Town Hall Restoration and Rehabilitation Project 

(Art 20(C) from the Annual Town Meeting of 5-4-09 ; CP_app_057)
Mike Farrell is in the audience tonight. He updates the CPC on the Town Hall Rehabilitation Project

The Conditions Assessment from the Historic Restoration Architect has been completed. It details the deficiencies of the building and recommends solutions. There were four main task categories called out by the Architect. 
The Architect recommended: 
· installation of the AC system; 
· window repair/replacements; 
· painting of the exterior 
· the engagement of a historical documents consultant to advise the Town regarding the preservation of the Town’s Historic Documents currently stored in the basement
Mike focuses on the HVAC as the first step of these recommended tasks. He explains that to put the HVAC out to bid as a stand alone RFQ will cost the Town at least $12,500. This is money from the appropriation that will not go towards actual installation but rather will be solely to prepare and advertise the formal bid package. 
Mike offers an alternative to this process. 

At the most recent Town Meeting the town voters voted to enter into an agreement with an Energy Services Company (ESCO) under the auspices of M.G.L. Chapter 25A. By utilizing the appropriated CPA Historic Rehabilitation funding for the HVAC in conjunction with the ESCO agreement, the Town could potentially save over $20,000 on the installation, according to the estimates provided by the ESCO. 

The CPC members are in agreement that this is the best way to proceed and thank Mike for his efforts in bringing this to their attention.

There is a brief discussion regarding the next phase of the Town Hall Restoration and Rehabilitation Project as it relates to the next FY cycle. Mike will be working closely with the Historical Commission on a Project Suggestion encompassing the window repairs and the exterior painting aspects of the Rehabilitation.
· Old Business
None
· New Business
None
Motion by J. DiMento to adjourn
Seconded by R talbot
Motion carries – unanimously 
Meeting is adjourned at 8:27pm
The Town of Georgetown’s Community Preservation Committee Thanks You for Your Support in the Year 2010.

Visit us on the Web at: www.georgetowncpc.com
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